PUBLIC NOTICE

Comment Period Begins: July 09, 2019

US Army Corps Comment Period Ends: August 08, 2019
New Elond Breict File Number: NAE-2018-00556

696 Virginia Road In Reply Refer To: Cor1 M. Rose
Concord, MA 01742-2751 Phone: (978) 318-8306

E-mail:cori.m.rose(@usace.army.mil

The District Engineer has received a permit application to conduct work 1in waters of the United States from
WHEELEBRATOR PUTNAM INCORPORATED, 200 Technology Park Drive, Putnam, Connecticut
06260. This work is proposed 1n inland wetlands adjacent to an unnamed tributary of the Quinebaug River at
344 River Road, Putnam, Connecticut. The site coordinates are: Latitude 41.8772° North and Longitude
-71.9095° West.

The proposed work will involve discharge of fill in inland forested and shrub wetlands over a total of 7.23 acres
and 1,476 linear feet of intermittent stream for establishment of a new ash residue geosynthetic baseliner
containment system to expand the existing Putnam ash residue landfill which has been in operation since 1999
and 1s estimated to reach capacity in 2023. The proposed landfill expansion will occur 1n a total of five (5)
construction phases over an estimated 15 to 20 year timeframe and the activity is expected to effectively double
the capacity of the landfill baseliner’s existing footprint from that of 60 acres to 128 acres. In addition to the
baseliner landfill footprint itself, this estimated expansion also includes an additional 27.2 acres of perimeter
disturbance for exterior grading, stormwater basins, access roads and appurtenant facilities.

The expanded facility shall be used for the disposal, storage and management of approximately 600,000 tons of
ash residue from Resource Recovery Facility and coal-fired power generation plants within the newly created
ash residue baseliner containment system and the facility 1s expected to serve over 1 million households, 100
Connecticut communities and 80 percent of the state’s population. During evaluation the applicant considered a
range of options from closing the facility and redirecting ash to other New England states to establishment of a
new landfill at another New England or east coast location.

Although the project site 1s adjacent to the Quinebaug River, the proposed work will not occur within the 100-

year flood Zone or the floodway as calculated by the Federal Emergency Management Agency, Flood Insurance
Rate Maps for the Town of Putnam (Maps 090194 0004B and 090194 0010B, 1988).

The monofill landfill baseline system is modelled and designed with an impermeable base layer and a leachate
collection and removal system to meet State of Connecticut regulation for a 25-year, 24-hour storm event.

The proposed stormwater detention systems, emergency spillways and associated conveyance features for the
proposed project have been sized up to, and including, the 100-year, 24-hour storm event and to meet CT
Department of Energy and Environmental Management criteria. The sediment forebays will provide
pretreatment and remove coarse solids and floatables from stormwater. Diversion swales are proposed at 30-
foot vertical intervals to be constructed on the side slope of the land fill in order to intercept and slow
stormwater runoff.
















































